What i don't understand is how can this current application 2015/4502/P can be using works done without planning permission as "existing plans" on their application.
It seems to me that they should be applying for permission for both flat roofs and internal conversions and the heavily changed light well and steps at the front using the existing plans as clearly shown in the Feb 2014 app 2013/6900/P or as the original house.
I understand that the further extension of the ground floor rear could come under permitted development but it looks to me like it is more that 3m high and comes sideways more that the original foot print of the house both of which is not permitted development. I do not believe that the light well at the front has permission to be such a size or to be used as access to the proposed lower ground flat. This is also not permitted development. Also i understood permitted development only applied to homeowners and not developers.
Mainly I would also like to object to the rear extension having doors leading out onto the flat roof as this has no planning permission and use of the lower terrace would very badly impact on the privacy of our garden. I would also like to make clear i probably will not have objections to the development if these rear doors are replaced with a window that reflects the original look of the first floor rear wing. I.e a single sash window
Could you please come to visit my address so that you can see how badly this lower roof terrace affects us.
I think the best thing to happen would be for a proper application submitted that shows the existing either as the original house or as permission granted in 2014.

